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MINUTES
Business Meeting
Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Date and Time: Thursday, April 16, 2015 at 6:00 PM
Meeting Place: Town Offices, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton, N.H. 03269 
The regular meeting was called to order by Planning Board Chair, Don Bormes at 6:02 p.m.   
Roll Call
Regular Members present: Don Bormes, Dick Gardner, Evelyn Auger, Will Ellis and Selectman Johnny Van Tassel 
Alternate Members present: Gail Morrison and Jody Slack 
Regular Members absent: None.
                       
Alternate Members absent: Carmine Cioffi, Judy Burlingame-Rich and Fred Rich

Others present at the meeting: Planner, Bob Ward   
Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members – None at this time. 
Review & Approval of draft PB minutes of 4/2/15 – Will Ellis made a motion to approve the draft meeting minutes of 4/2/15 as submitted. Chair Bormes seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  
Old Business
b. Review and discussion Re: Joint Land Use Boards Meeting previously held – Planner Ward stated those PB Members who were not in attendance at the Joint Land Use Boards Meeting on April 2nd should review the meeting minutes for the discussion that took place, to get an overview. Planner Ward stated Senior Housing & Economic Development were the focus of the meeting and that the Master Plan has suggested that Economic Development be “Sanbornton Appropriate” and nothing like Tilton’s Exit #20, to keep the Town’s rural character. Planner Ward noted the general consensus from people is that taxes are too high and if the growth stays residential it could be a recipe for continuing higher taxes. Planner Ward stated commercial business demands less for services and provides a little tax surplus to help reverse the trend. A brief discussion was held regarding the “Hermit Woods Winery” relocating to Meredith and the Town’s sign regulation. Planner Ward noted the Town needs to change the perception that Sanbornton is anti-business. Evelyn Auger noted the PB is putting the little guy through the same regulations as the big guy and may have made the regulations too stringent. Planner Ward noted that Sanbornton is the only Town that says signs cannot be attached to trees and this should be discussed at a future meeting for a potential change. Selectman Van Tassel asked what the PB considers to be “Sanbornton Appropriate”? Chair Bormes replied business offices, medical offices/clinics, bakeries, etc. Evelyn Auger suggested not clustering commercial together but to allow a few here & there and the Town had the perfect spot that was not going to bother anyone (Highway Commercial at Exit #22) but the Town voted out highway commercial. Planner Ward asked if the PB should hold a Joint Land use Boards meeting once a year. The PB agreed once a year would be a good idea going forward. Planner Ward noted the Conservation Commission has made a commitment to identify the Town’s farmland. Evelyn Auger stated the board should hold one informational meeting now and another later, so people can get the word out to their families, friends & neighbors. Dick Gardner noted the board needs to give people specifics and plan some real moves for the immediate future.         
c. Review & discussion Re: suggestion of conducting a Town-wide Community Development Survey – Dick Gardner stated the term “survey” is being used but it was more of a questionnaire. Planner Ward replied yes, it was more of a questionnaire but the PB needs to decide if it wants to do something in addition to just the questionnaire. Planner Ward noted he would be scheduling a Public Informational Meeting next month and drafting a Press Release afterwards.  
New Business
a. Discuss preparations of “Economic Development Plan” as recommended at the Joint Land Use Boards Meeting - Planner Ward stated the “anti-commercial” image Sanbornton has portrayed in the past needs to be changed and the Town needs its own promotions & marketing to encourage business. Planner Ward stated providing an inventory of the available commercial space would be beneficial. Dick Gardner suggested discussing economic development with land owners and placing current businesses in Town & their products on the Town’s web-site. Planner Ward suggested establishing an advisory committee in order to establish an economic plan with daytime meetings twice a month. Evelyn Auger & Jody Slack offered to serve on the committee and Chair Bormes was a maybe. Planner Ward stated he would check with the other Land Use Boards for members to meet in a few weeks. Planner Ward reported that Sanbornton qualified twenty years ago to be part of the “Certified Local Governments” (CLG) program which requires that the Division of Historical Resources designate at least 10% of its annual Historic Preservation Fund (HPF) allocation from the Department of Interior to local governments that have become CLG communities. Sanbornton is part of the National Register of historic places and matching CLG grants are available for projects that may be funded up to 60% by HPF monies. Planner Ward explained the first grant application is for public awareness & education with a submission deadline of April 29th.       
Old Business (continued)  
a. Follow-up discussion Re: Meeting w/ Linda Harvey, Executive Director of the Laconia Area Community Land Trust (LACT) Re: Senior Housing – Planner Ward provided the PB with an e-mail dated April 9, 2015 from Sal Steven-Hubbard providing questions regarding Senior Housing in Sanbornton and also with an attachment of income & rent levels. PB to review.  
Other Business
a. Update Re: Town Building Space Needs Study Committee – Tabled. 
Planner Update
a. Correspondence – None at this time. 
b. Up-coming meetings of interest to the PB – None at this time.
Meeting Adjourned, Dick Gardner made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:05 p.m. Evelyn Auger seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
Next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, May 7, 2015 @ 7:00 p.m. to be held at the Sanbornton Town Offices.
Respectfully submitted,
April Rollins, Planning Board Secretary/Clerk








